
  

 

 

Staff Responsibilities during lockdown 

 

During the lockdown, the school and its staff will: 

● Ensure that health, safety, wellbeing and inclusion of pupils is at the heart of all 
decision making and actions. 

● Maintain strong relationships with students and their families.  
● Ensure the effective continuity of education for all by providing the best online teaching 

and learning provision possible. 
● Continue to support students with their wellbeing and provide the best pastoral care 

possible during the lockdown period. 
● Communicate any changes to our plans as soon as possible, including national 

updates from the DfE, Ofqual and others 
● Provide the best in-school experience possible for vulnerable pupils and the children of 

critical workers. 
● Place a particular emphasis on meeting the needs of children with SEND or those who 

are vulnerable or anxious, taking into account the latest revised guidance from the DfE. 

 

When providing remote learning, teachers will: 

 

For Years 10 and 11. 

● Aim to provide live lessons for approximately 75% of the class timetable with 
instructional teaching (eg pre-recorded materials) for the other 25%. 

Note: where teachers identify students who are not attending live lessons or are 
disengaged from their work, school may require those students to attend school 
physically. 

 

For Years 7-9 

● Aim to provide live lessons for approximately 50% of the class timetable with 
instructional teaching (eg pre-recorded materials) for the other 50%. 

 

For all year groups 

● Provide regular feedback for the work students do online. All assignments completed 
by students on Google Classroom will be acknowledged.  

● Upload teaching materials and resources to Google Classroom for students to use in 
order to further their learning 

● Take a register for all live lessons 

 

 

 

 

 

 


